
 
 
 
 
 
UST:SO06-00-ME21 
A.Y. 2021-2022 
 
TO  : THE THOMASIAN COMMUNITY 
 
FROM  : OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL 
 
RE : 2020/21 BAR EXAMINATIONS 
 
DATE : 2 FEBRUARY 2022 
 

 
The University is the venue for the shortened 2020/21 Bar Examinations, which is set on 
February 4 & 6, 2022 (Friday and Sunday). 
 
In consultation with the pertinent offices, the following measures shall be strictly enforced to 
ensure the preparedness of the identified facilities for the exclusive use of the Bar 
Examinations organizers and takers, and the continuity of services. 
 

a) Work Arrangements 

 There will be no on-site work on February 4 & 5, 2022 (Friday and Saturday) except 
for the pertinent offices who are directly involved in the Bar Examinations. 

 However, on-site work will be shifted to a work-from-home arrangement. 
 

b) Limited Face-to-Face (LF2F) Classes / On-site Training 

 Previously set LF2F classes shall be shifted to Enriched Virtual Mode (EVM) on 

February 4 & 5, 2022, except for the College of Nursing, which will hold its LF2F 

classes on February 5, 2022.  

 The ongoing Basic Life Support Training, provided by the Faculty of Medicine and 

Surgery (FMS) to health practitioners, shall continue as scheduled. 

 The access to the San Martin de Porres building will be through the UST Hospital. 

 
c) Services of the UST Hospital and Santísimo Rosario Parish -UST 

 The services of the UST Hospital and the Santísimo Rosario Parish – UST will 
continue as scheduled and the access to these facilities will be limited to A.H. 
Lacson Gate and P. Noval Gate, respectively. 

 
The concerned units are advised to make the necessary adjustment in their work and class 
arrangements. Thank you very much for your understanding and cooperation. 
                  
 
 
FR. LOUIE R. CORONEL, O.P., EHL 
Secretary-General 


